
Addendum to Solid Waste Permit Application 

Raider Mulberry Facility 

 

The following comments refer to the Request for Additional Information letter dated July 13, 

2018.  Item numbers correspond to the “Review Comments for Renewal of Material Processing 

Facility Permit.” 

 

1. The Permit application has been revised per the comments from the Department. 

2. The maximum amount of solid waste stored at the facility will be 40 tons.  Daily receipt 

of solid waste will be 0-20 tons, as noted in the revised application.  Daily inventories 

will be taken to confirm that the maximum amount of solid waste stored on-site will not 

exceed 40 tons.  It will take one day to process 20 tons of solid waste. 

3. A site plan has been included with the Used Oil Processor application. 

4. A boundary survey has been included with the Used Oil Processor application. 

5. A daily log including the quantity of solid waste received, processed, stored, and 

removed from the site for recycling or disposal and the county of origin will be 

maintained on the site.  Records will include the type of solid waste, recovered materials, 

residuals, and unacceptable waste which is processed, recycled, and disposed.  The 

records will be compiled on a monthly basis and maintained at the facility for 3 years. 

6. The Facility Closure Procedures have been revised to reflect the correct Rule reference. 

7. The contingency plan provided as part of the Used Oil Processor permit complies with 

62-701.320(16) and 62-701.710(2)(g) F.A.C. 

8. Financial Assurance documentation has been included with the Used Oil Processor 

application. 

9. No enforcement actions for solid waste management facilities have occurred. 

10. The Process Description has been revised to remove references to waste oil. 










